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DISCLAIMERS! 
 

THE CLUB PROMOTES SAFE DRIVING AND COMPLIANCE WITH TRAFFIC LAWS AND THEREFORE ACCEPTS NO 
RESPONSIBILITY FOR THE CONSEQUENCES OF ANY UNLAWFUL ACTIONS THAT MAY BE TAKEN BY MEMBERS.   
 
THE FALCON GT OWNERS CLUB OF QLD INC, THE COMMITTEE AND THE MEMBERS ACCEPT NO RESPONSIBILITY 
FOR THE AUTHENTICITY OR VALIDITY OF ITEMS APPEARING IN THIS NEWSLETTER. THE VIEWS EXPRESSED IN 
THIS NEWSLETTER ARE NOT NECESSARILY THOSE OF OTHER MEMBERS IN THE CLUB OR MEMBERS OF THE 
CURRENT COMMITTEE. 
 

NOTICE: 
 

Membership 
P.O. BOX 

 
Please send all 

Membership mail 
to: 

P.O Box 733 
Redcliffe 
Qld 4020 

 
Membership ONLY! 

All other mail to 
Club PO as 

above!!!!  
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ATTENTION MEMBERS 
 

September Meeting is also 
 
 

AGM 
 

A few members on the committee would like to 
stand down from their positions, so will be 
looking for club members to think about  

stepping up and having ago at a position on the 
2018/2019 committee. 

 
You will be given a helping hand from the 
person whoôs position you take and also from 
members staying on the incoming committee. 

 
Please give it some thought as most positions 

are not that hard to do, and all you have to do is 
ask for help!! 

 
Position open: Membership Officer 

 
 

Also!!! club membership renewals are due. 
 

 

 



PRESIDENTôS REPORT ï SEPTEMBER 2018 
 

Hello to all members. 

 

Iôm sure everyone knows, but, this month is the AGM where we have to decide the Committee members 

who will lead our club through the remainder of 2018 and into 2019. It would be nice to think that we wonôt 

need to recycle the same old members again year after year, but I am a realist. I donôt expect there will be 

too many members putting their hand up for a position. The September meeting will be held first at 8.00pm, 

then a short break before the AGM is held. Please try to get to this meeting if you want a say on who is 

going to run our club into the future. Please remember that your membership status must be financial to vote 

at the AGM so if you havenôt paid your dues yet, now would be a good time. 

 

We discussed the severe drought conditions affecting a huge amount of Queensland and New South Wales. 

It was decided that our club would make a fairly decent donation (no amount was discussed at this meeting) 

to a relief fund where 100% of donated moneys goes to the people who need help and nothing is soaked up 

in administration fees. This month we will decide who we donate to and how much we donate. It breaks my 

heart to see the conditions that these poor buggers are coping with whilst trying to keep their stock alive. Di 

and I have donated a considerable amount of money to this cause in the past month and I believe this is 

something a club in our financial position should also embrace. One of our members, Danny S, offered to 

use his truck to cart feed westward. We thank Danny for this generous offer but believe our best course of 

action is to leave it to the experts and just donate funds. 

 

Although the Pacific Ford show at Maroochydore was not held this year due to refurbishments at the 

dealership, a small group of car show tragics from our club still went to the North Coast and had a great 

(long) weekend together. Thanks heaps to Mick Haywood for organising the Pacific Ford courtesy bus for 

the whole weekend, which meant that the 12 of us could travel together in the one vehicle. It was still an 

awesome weekend even without the car show. 

 

Valla is another of those events that just keeps getting bigger. For those who donôt know, the Valla weekend 

is held at Valla Beach Resort just north of Nambucca Heads in NSW. It goes from Friday till Monday for 

most but for some it is even longer. Two GT Clubs from Qld and six from NSW meet here every year. This 

is the 36th year of this event. There are plenty of camp sites available at the resort for anyone wanting to 

attend. A weekend away is the best way for new members to get to know everyone. We usually get well over 

100 vehicles to our Saturday show which will be at the RSL Club again this year. Valla this year is 26th to 

29th October. 

 

A vote was taken at the July meeting to again hold our Christmas function at Capalaba if the venue is 

available. It is not available this year due to more refurbishing so we are trying to sort another venue for our 

function. Hopefully we will be able to announce where and when at the September meeting. 

 
Our Facebook page ï Falcon GT Owners Club of Queensland Inc - has a lot of current information, photos 

and posts from members as well as from our Facebook Guru ï Jarrod Bonney. Jarrod will be trying to keep 

members up to date on what is happening in the GT world as well as advising any last-minute changes to 

any newsletter schedule. It is important that as many members as possible join this site to get the latest 

updates. If you enjoyed a run or anything else about the club then post it up. If you didnôt enjoy a run or 

want to complain about anything ï PM Jarrod on Facebook or email a committee member. Facebook 

is not the place for negative comments and/or keyboard warriors. Letôs keep our page positive. 

 

Please drop me an email with any suggestions, complaints or compliments regarding the club or any of the 

team to keith.clarris@bigpond.com  and I will get back to you. 

 

Cheers  

Keith  

mailto:keith.clarris@bigpond.com


ATTENTION 
 

TO ALL MEMBERS THAT ATTEND THE CLUB MEETINGS AT COORPAROO RSL. 
 

There dress code states  
 

ñNO THONGS ALLOWED AFTER 6PMò 
 

FACEBOOK PAGE  
 

The club Facebook page; please check it out 

Like us on Facebook 

 
It would be nice to see more of our club members join our Facebook page, as this 

is where you will get last minute updates and info on events 

 eg: Cancellations, BBQ attendance numbers. 

  

So please get on to the page and request to join. 

 

ñFalcon GT Owners club of Queensland Incò 

 
 

Deadline for Next Monthôs Newsletter 1st October 

 

 

 Club Website 
 

Hi Members, we need you to add more pictures of your cars to our club 
gallery, plus we are looking at doing a section on passed events, runs and 
shows, so if you have great or even funny pictures from Valla, Nationals, 
old runs forward them to Jenn. This is so all members old and new, that 
have signed up for a pass word and can access the website can see 
pictures from the past. We may even make it so it is accessible to the 
public so they can see what we are about and just may end up with some 
new members.    

 
Jennôs contact details are on the inside front cover of your newsletter 

 
Reminder that membership renewals are due now 

 



SECRETARYôS REPORT 
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT COORPAROO RSL 

TUESDAY 21ST AUGUST 2018 
 
MEETING STARTED:  8:00 PM 
 
VISITORS AND POTENTIAL NEW MEMBERS: - Paul Halliday ς FG GTF & FG F6, Barry Hage ς 
GT Cobra 
 
APOLOGIES: Peter & Cheryl Harrington, Max Waldo, Mitzie Miszkowycz, Troy & Vicki 
Postie, Mark Gorgio, Kevin Martin 
 
{9/w9¢!w¸Ω{ w9thw¢: Keith Clarris proposed we accept the secretaryôs report as written in 

the newsletter, accepted by Tammy van der Togt, 2nded by Col Burley 
 
¢w9!{¦w9wΩ{ w9thw¢Υ tŀǳƭ [Ŝǿƛǎ ǊŜŀŘ ƻǳǘ WǳƴŜ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊǎΩ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ ŦƻǊ /ƭǳō ϧ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ 
Events accounts ς accepted by Wally Miszkowycz 2nded by Daryl Taylor 
 
INCOMING MAIL: Newsletters: Mustang Owners club of Aust (Qld) Inc ς July & August 
нлмуΣ {ƘŀƴƴƻƴΩǎ aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜ ²ƛƴǘŜǊ /ƭŀǎǎƛŎ !ǳŎǘƛƻƴ ς 13 Aug, Falcon GT Club Geelong ς 
August 2018, Falcon GT Owners Club Gold Coast Inc ς August 2018, Falcon GT & Ford 
Performance Club of Northern NSW Inc ς July 2018, Falcon GT Club of SA ς July 2018, Qld 
Historic Motoring Council Inc ς Minutes from 22/03/18 
 
Email ς Old School Muscle Car Mania ς 09/09/18 Nerang State High School 
 
 
FUNDRAISING: 
Prizes tonight  
1 ς 12 v Vacuum Cleaner & GT Club sun visor ς Di Clarris 
2 ς Ford Shirt & 125 ml Boss Gloss ς Barry Hage 
3 ς Ford Cushion & 125 ml Naked Glass ς Bob Taylor 
 
LUCKY MEMBERSHIP/ATTENDANCE DRAW:  Troy Bourke 
 
MEMBERSHIP:  Previous numbers as Kevin was not able to attend the meeting ς  
We have 450 members with 98 un-financial 
Full members ς 304 made up of 13 life, and 1 honorary, with 227 financial and 63 un-
financial. 
Associate members ς 146 made up of 111 financial and 35 un-financial. 
 
CLUB MERCHANDISE: Merchandise Officer ς Please see Wally for merchandise, new stock 
has been received if you would like a shirt. We also have a few All Ford Day shirts left. 
 
MILESTONES:  n/a tonight as Kevin Martin was not able to attend. 



GENERAL BUSINESS: 
 
1. The club gazebo/marque needs to be repaired as it is over 10 years old and is starting to 
get holes in it, also its bag is ripped, Bob Taylor is going to look into the cost of getting them 
both fixed or replaced. 
 
2. Keith suggested we donate to the draught relief as we are expecting a sum of from the 
proceeds of All Ford Day. Discussions were had about how to get the funds to where it 
counts including one of the members driving out in a truck with a trailer of hay to donate. It 
was also suggested that we make a run out of it with members going out and having lunch 
at a country pub to support the community. Debbie Taylor suggested Hay Angles as they 
support the people who are affected as well. Investigations will be made regarding all the 
options available. 
 
3. Ladies club Shirts being $25 due to being over stocked is going to stop from next meeting. 
New stocks of all sizes of t-shirts will be received soon and the prices will be $50. 
 
4. Valla is coming up, Tammy has sent an email to everyone regarding ordering 
merchandise but orders must be received by 1/9/18. If you would like to order anything and 
are not attending Valla your order can be posted. The theme for Valla is Back to School. We 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ Ǌǳƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǘƻ {ŎƻǘǘΩǎ IŜŀŘ ŦƻǊ ōŀǊŜ Ŧƻƻǘ ōƻǿƭǎΦ 
 
5. All Ford Day Committee (and a couple of extras) went up the coast for the weekend, it 
was a good weekend with Pacific Ford lending Mick the courtesy bus so they could all travel 
together.  
 
6. Christmas party was going to be at Capalaba Warriors Football Club but they are 
renovating. Tammy has looked into having it here at the Coorparoo RSL or at Old Petrie 
Town. Discussions were had regarding where and what date ς it will be the run weekend in 
November and is looking like it will be at Petrie but it will be looked into. 
 
7. Jo & Bob will not be on the run on Sunday and asked if someone would take photos and 
look after the book signing. 9 for 9.30 leave, meeting at Goodna McDonalds 
 
8. At the committee meeting prior to the main meeting tonight it was decided to spend 
some funds on updating the club web site. The changes will offer more features for 
members and should help make some of the duties of the committee members easier. 
 
9. Valla Park have sent out the invoices for cabin fees, if you have not received your invoice 
please contact the park as soon as possible. 
 
Meeting closed 9.23 pm 

 



CLUB CALENDAR 
Please note that runs during the year are subject to change at any time due to changing circumstances and 

availability of venues. For any further information on any of the runs. 

 Please contact: Run Coordinator Mark 0407596091     Meetings Start 8:00pm 

  
 

SEPT  

Tues   18th   Club Meeting 

Sun   23rd   Club Run: Mt Alford ï Combined Run 
 

OCT 

Tues   16th  Club Meeting 

Fri-Mon 26-29th  VALLA Theme: ñBack to Schoolò   
 

NOV 

Tues  20th  Club Meeting 

Sun  25th  Club Christmas Party Venue TBA 

 

DEC 

Tues   11th   Club Meeting (One week earlier) 

Sat/ Sun?  15/16th?    Xmas Lights Run (Date TBA) 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



September  Run  

Mt Alford 
 

 Combined Club Run 

 

Sunday 23th September 

Meet Place: Behind McDonalds Goodna 

 

Meet: 9. 30am      Leave: 10.00am 

 

Meeting at usual spot behind McDonalds at Goodna 

for coffee and pit stop, before we head out towards 

Boonah to our destination at Mt Alford Hotel for a 

combined lunch with the Gold Coast & Enthusiasts 

Club. There is a wide verity on the menu, from chips, 

burgers, pizza, seafood, schnitzels and steaks plus kidsô 

meals. Prices range from $6 to $30 and from the pics 

on their FB page the food looks great. So, hope to see a 

good attendance of our members. See you there. 

Fingers crossed we get a nice sunny day.   

 

Valla  
October 27th & 28th  

 

 

 

 

 

Everything at Valla Park is back to normal, Woolshed, Bar & 

Bistro all open Bistro will have a set menu this year to make 

it easier on kitchen staff, with fewer meals to cook and some 

things in bay-maree ready to be dished up quickly. 

Merchandise will be for pick up and sale in the usual place ñConference Room 

near Poolò. Merchandise forms are further in newsletter or FB and website for 

your down loads. Due to a few hickups in organising merchandise 

unfortunately we only have a short time frame to order. 

 

If you would like forms emailed direct let me know. 

 

SO PLEASE GET IN AND PLACE YOUR MERCHANDISE ORDER ASAP.  
 

The Valla order form is still in newsletter ñBUT!!ò you will be on back order and it will only 

be ordered if we get enough extra orders to warrant reordering more merchandise. There will 

be some extra stock at Valla but not much. So, you will need to get in early.  

 



TREASURERS REPORT  - Club Account ï JULY 2018 
 
OPENING BALANCE                     1/07/2018 ï 31/07/2018                            $23,066.67 
 
INCOMING: 
 
Membership Renewal                                          2,495.00                                                                                              
Club Rego Letter                     100.00 
Merchandise                   1,498.00 
JULY Raffle                                                               122.50 
Suncorp Bank Interest                        1.30 
Muscle Car W/House AFD SôShip (deposited into wrong account)               500.00   
                    
Sub Total                            $4,716.80 
 
Balance                          $25,109.32 
 
EXPENSES:      
 
Postage                                                  175.37 
Optus              33.94 
Coorparoo RSL Room Hire                        120.00 
Office of Fair Trading                                         156.90 
Domain Renewal                     173.95 
Newsletter Printing & Wivenhoe Dam Run Expenses                519.76 
MôShip & Club Rego Letter Reembursement                  174.95 
Transfer to Events Acc ï Muscle Car W/House AFD SôShip                           500.00
   
Suncorp Bank Merchant Fee                                            53.90 
Suncorp Bank Transaction Fee                       3.00 
JULY Members Draw                                     50.00  
     
Sub Total                            $1,961.77 
  
Club Account Total Balance                                   $23,147.55 
 

TREASURERS REPORT  - Events Account ï JULY 2018 

 
OPENING BALANCE                     1/07/2018 ï 31/07/2018                              $16,040.46 
 
INCOMING:   
 
Muscle Car Warehouse AFD Sponsorship                                                                500.00                            
           
Sub Total                                                                                                $500.00  
                     
Balance                          $21,040.46 
 
EXPENSES:  
 
AFD Shirts                    4,695.90 
Commex AFD 2-Way Radioôs                     210.00 
ABC Fun Rides ï AFD Rides & Fairy Floss                1,750.00 
AFD Expenses                      526.44 
JD Sound ï AFD Sound System                 1,925.00                                                      
               
Sub Total                             $9,107.34 
 
Events Account Total Balance                        $11,933.12 
 



 

Run to Scottyõs Garage 

 

 

 

 

 

As Bob & I were not on this run I had to rely on 

other members for pictures.  I didnôt get a run 

write up so you only get pictures. I gather that it 

was only as small attendance on run, but looks 

like everyone had a good time especially Peter H, 

howôs the mouth going put it back into place yet?    
 

 

                                                                                                     



Looks like all had a good day  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


